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NEWS
AND

VIEWS

MARKHAM SENIORS ACTIVITY CENTRE 22 WATER STREET, MARKHAM, ON

PRESIDENT’S REPORT… Les Miscampbell

MAY 2025

Greetings Everyone,
This will be the last News and Views available in printed form. The newsletter will continue to be 
available on our website markhamseniorcentre.com.
Our volunteer appreciation luncheon took place on Wednesday April 30 at the Mandarin 
restaurant on Copper Creek Dr. in Markham. 117 OAIA volunteers were in attendance. The 
theme of Volunteer Week this year was “Volunteers make waves, together we make ripples of 
change.” Volunteers are the lifeblood of our club and our luncheon event is a great opportunity to 
thank the many volunteers who donate their time, energy and expertise to enable us to offer our 
many activities and events. Special thanks to Helena Miscampbell for organizing the event and 
Mark Barrett for managing the invitation list.
The next special event on the club calendar is a Mother’s Day luncheon on Friday May 9th. 
Thanks go out to Wendy Wise, Mary Lou Busato, Jeanne Colvin and her many helpers for 
organizing the event.
Now for an update on club elections. The members of the Nomination Committee are Mary 
Lou Busato, Gloria Smith and Ken Budarick. Nominations were accepted from April 7th to April 
28th. The acclaimed Board members are: Assistant Treasurer Michelle Perry and Membership 
Director Joan Green. The Vice President position is vacant at this time. Congratulations to all of 
the acclaimed candidates.
There will be an election to fill three Director at Large two year positions. The declared slate of 
candidates are: Janet Anderson, Donna Jacobs, Keith Shopman and Carol Sparks. My thanks 
and appreciation go out to all the candidates who accepted a nomination for a Board position.
The election will be held Monday May 12th through Thursday May 15th from 10:00 am to 3:00pm 
and from Friday May 16th 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. You must be a current member in good standing 
to cast a vote. Please have your membership card available for presentation.
The new Board will hold their first meeting on Tuesday June 10th.
Enjoy your club and don’t forget to thank the volunteers who run your favourite activity or event. 
Your offer to help them with set up and cleanup is always welcome and appreciated.
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 DISCLAIMER  The publication of any advertisements in this newsletter is not to be construed as an endorsement of 
the product or service offered unless it is strictly stated in the ad that there is an endorsement or approval. 

MEMORIAL POSTINGS 

The board has approved the posting of a memorial for recently deceased members in 
the club newsletter.  When a member requests a card be sent in the event of another 
member’s death, they can also request a newsletter memorial posting. The deceased 
member’s name will be the only information included in the newsletter posting. If 
there are any memorial postings, they will appear in this space.   

There are no memorial postings for this edition 
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DATE REASON FOR CLOSURE
Monday, February 17th Family Day

Friday, April 18th Good Friday

Monday, April 21st Easter Monday

Monday, May 19th Victoria Day

Tuesday, July 1st Canada Day

Monday, August 4th Civic Holiday

Friday, August 22nd @5:00pm 
to Sunday, August 31st

Annual Building Maintenance

Monday, September 1st Labour Day

Monday, October 13th Thanksgiving

Tuesday, December 23rd @5:00pm 
to Thursday, January 1st, 2026

Closed for the Holidays



OAIA News & Views 3

2025 Notice of Election 

VOTING DAYS  

Monday, May 12th to Friday, May 16th 

POLLING STATION HOURS 

Monday to Thursday – 10:00 a.m. till 3:00 p.m. 

Friday - 10:00 a.m. till 2:00 p.m.  

VOTING REQUIREMENTS 

To vote you must be a current member in good standing.  

Please have your membership card available for presentation. 

Nomination Committee 

Chair – Mary Lou Busato 

Gloria Smith 

Ken Budarick 
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2025 ELECTIONS - BOARD POSITION DESCRIPTIONS 

Vice President 
Duties: Shall work with the President and other Board members in the     
management of the affairs of the Club; chair official meetings of the Club in the   
absence of the President. May sit as ex officio member of the committees of the 
Club. Shall oversee the Front Desk operation and provide general guidance to all 
other Club operations.  

Assistant Treasurer 
Duties: Shall assist the Treasurer in the duties of the Treasury Office. Will assist in 
managing our day-to-day accounting and finance requirements. Create, balance, 
and maintain accurate deposit sheets and coordinate bank deposits.     
Confidentiality, organizational skills, and accuracy are important qualifications for 
this position. 

Membership Director 
Duties: Shall work with the City of Markham on membership promotion,     
registrations and ensuring membership lists are up to date. Shall monitor and     
intervene when necessary to confirm program Convenors are adhering to     
membership policies & procedures requirements. Shall, in conjunction with the City 
of Markham organize and oversee the annual membership renewal drive.  

Director at Large 
Duties: Will fulfill a support and communication role with the Program Convenors 
of the Club. Will aid and support their portfolio Convenors in fulfilling their     
responsibilities. The Director at Large will inform their Convenors of planned     
closures and other Club events that might impact program schedules. They will 
serve as a conduit to bring any issues that cannot be resolved at their level to the 
Board for  resolution. The Director at Large will also help to update and develop 
Club policies and procedures. The successful candidates for these positions ideally 
possess leadership skills, as well as an ability to problem solve and make sound 
decisions that encourage positive morale.  
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T A I   C H I 

The new session of Tai Chi will commence on Wednesday, May 7, 2025, from 10.30  a.m. to 
11.30 a.m. in the Auditorium, and will end on Wednesday, June 25, 2025.     
There will be eight (8) lessons and each lesson is always one hour long. The cost of each    
session is based on the number of participants  -  the more participants there are, the cost will 
be less. There is a sign-in sheet at the front desk for your convenience  -  name, telephone 
number and e-mail address. Please sign in as soon as possible. Please note that in the event of    
inclement weather i.e. when York Region school busses are cancelled under the directive of the 
City of Markham, the Senior Centre (O.A.I.A.) will also be closed.  

May Annamunthodo - Convenor 

NEWSLETTER PRINTED COPY ANNOUNCEMENT 

Were you aware your newsletter, O.A.I.A. News and Views, has been available for viewing  on 
our website, markhamseniorcentre.com for more than 10 YEARS? 

During that period, we continued to provide printed black and white copies in the lobby for 
members on a first come basis. 

Initially, the number of printed copies was quite large because at the time, we realized only a  
relatively small number of our members used email or had internet access. Over time that     
situation has changed, and we gradually reduced the number of printed copies. 

A recent review of the membership list revealed that only a very small number of members did 
not provide an email address to the City of Markham. Further analysis indicates most of these 
members do in fact have an email address but elected not to provide it to the city. That is their 
right however by so doing they are reminded they will not receive a notification of club closures in 
the event of bad weather or any other broadcast messages the club may send out.  

Because the number of members now without internet access is very small and in consideration 
of the environment, the board in February voted to stop printing black and white copies of the 
newsletter three months following the initial announcement. This May 2025 edition will be the 
last one printed.  
The newsletter will continue to be available on our website. Members can conveniently view it   
(in colour) from home or on their mobile device. For those members for whom this is still presents 
a challenge, they can view it on the desktop computer in the lounge. Written instructions have 
been provided.  

Thank you, 

The Board 
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                                  OOppeenn  aa  NNeeww  PPaaggee  --  SStteepp  OOuutt  ooff  MMaarrkkhhaamm               

In the afternoon of March 14th 2025, the athletes and cheering squad of our table tennis 
group geared up for the “Seniors 60+ Table Tennis Tournament - Spin & Smash” held at 
the Chinese Cultural Centre of Greater Toronto in Scarborough.  This tournament aimed 
to provide a fun day for seniors and promote multicultural friendship.  It brought together 
about 35 athletes and 40 participants of 4 teams from the communities to share love and 
passion for table tennis. 

With the enthusiastic support and encouragement of our cheering squad, our 10 athletes 
group named “Markham Seniors Plus Team” finally won 3 matches (2 men’s singles & 1 
women’s singles).  We were excited and jolly when our Ms. Feng Juan received the 
women’s singles trophy. 

I am thrilled to see how the excitement and enthusiasm for the competition motivated our 
players to practice well in advance and share experience with the teammates. 

Thank you to the efforts of our Table Tennis program convenor, Alphie Cheng, for 
arranging this wonderful activity, and the commitment of our athletes and cheering squad. 

Reported by:    Eric Tam  -   Table Tennis program convenor 

 

     

 

                           

 

Markham Seniors Plus Team  

Women’s 
Singles Trophy 

Cheering Squad 

Tournament Venue Women Athletes 
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CHESS
Do you play chess? 

Come out and have a game or two. 
Every Friday in the Board Room, from 

10 am - noon. Teaching available.

Frank Dencshazi - Convenor
Contact Front Desk - 905-294-5111

CHESS

Do you play Chess ??   Come out and have a game or two. 
Every Friday in the Craft Room  10 am - noon.    

Teaching available 

Frank Dencshazi—Convenor 

Contact Front Desk—905-294-5111 

MELODY MAKERS 

MELODY MAKERS perform at our club the last Monday of every month 

Come out and support them listening to all your favourites. If you wish to get up and dance that 
would be awesome 

Monday May 5th, and Monday June 2nd, 11.30 am to 12.30 pm, the last concert until the Fall. 

$2 entry.   $1 Coffee/tea cookies 

Norma Matus 

GARDENS 

There are still some garden plots available. Sign up in the activity book for the plot you would like, 
bring $20 and take a copy of the guidelines. Sometime in Spring, the city will come and turn over 
the soil for us and I will provide 2 bags of fertilizer for each of us. We ask that you don’t plant any 
invasive species and check that you have locked the gate.  

We think that you will enjoy nurturing your plants and enjoying your harvest throughout the summer. 

Convenor - Donna Jacobs 
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TRAVEL DESK 

Our first trip to Famous People Players Theatre was a great success from all the comments     
received from those attending the event. The meal, performance and the Staff were excellent. It 
was so heartwarming to see these people dealing with their challenges. What an inspiration.  
An update on the following trips "Crazy For You" is sold out. That trip will be on Thursday, May 
1st. "The Peterborough Lift Locks" in Peterborough, and the Ojibwa Indian Reserve at Curve Lake 
is sold out, but there is a wait list. The date for this trip on Wednesday, June 11th. If you are 
interested, please sign up at the Travel Desk. No money required. Just leave your name and 
phone number and when an opening becomes available, we will call from the names on the wait 
list. This is a cruise with lunch at Jack's Restaurant in Peterborough. Our second boat trip is on 
Wednesday, July 9th. We will board the Wennonah II and cruise Lake Muskoka for 2 1/2 
hours. Enjoy a full turkey lunch on board. We will finish our day at the Mariposa Market, in Orillia, 
where your eyes will be bigger than your stomach. This trip is on its way to selling out. There will 
be no trip in August.   

There is an issue with the trip we picked for September called "Dirty Rotten Scoundrels" at     
Stratford's Avon Theatre. The issue is the price of the show. Just when things were going so 
smoothly. Negotiations are underway, but we may have to change to another trip. Our October trip 
"Witness for the Prosecution" is on for Thursday, October 30th at the Hamilton Theatre,    
Cambridge. We will launch this trip in the months ahead. We are awaiting confirmation for our 
Christmas Show.  We should get more information in the next couple of months. 
On behalf of our Team, I would like to thank all who travel with us. We really enjoy your company 
and appreciate your support. 

Mary Lou Busato, Convenor 

BOOK CLUB # 2 

We meet the second Wednesday of every month from 1 to 3 pm. The last book we read, 
“Tomorrow and Tomorrow and Tomorrow” by Gabrielle Zevin, got very mixed reviews from our 
group. We are now reading, “ The Perfect Son”  by Barbara Claypole White. If you are interested 
in joining us add your name to the waiting list and you will be welcomed as soon as there is an 
opening. 

Convenor – Donna Jacobs 

LIBRARY 
We are going with a Canada theme in the Library for the next couple of months. As you walk in 
you will   notice that the featured books are by Canadian authors. If you see space, please feel 
free to place a     Canadian book from our collection on the feature shelf. Thank you for donating 
your new and “like new” books. We are beginning to get a nice collection of novels. Many thanks 
to the library helpers, who shelve the books and keep the library tidy. We continue to accept 
donations of new and “like new” novels. Just place them inside the library, under the “donations” 
sign. No need to sign out your selections as we are   using the honour system. Please place 
your borrowed books in the return bin so we can keep track of  usage.  

Angela Stewart - Library Convenor 
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CURRENT EVENTS PLUS GROUP 

The Group Gathers Every Wednesday  
in the West Activity Room from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. 

Come and join our “Group”. The program consists of 
members getting to know each other through sharing 
humour, discussing current local and world events, plus 
other subjects of interest. Pictures and videos related to 
the subjects of the day will be presented by a member 
and viewed on a large movie screen. 

On entering, please sign in and deposit your $0.50 in the      
”Room  Fee" basket.   

Do come and enjoy each other’s company. 
See you all on Wednesday afternoons.   

Carol McKnight Convenor 
Jan Jang               Co-Convenor 
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DJEMBE DRUMMING
Wednesday Noon ─ 1:00 p.m. 

In the Craft Room.  
Sign up at the front desk.

Cost depends on number 
of participants.

Donna Baron - Convenor

CANASTA
We meet from 1 p.m. — 4 p.m. in 
the west room every Thursday for  
a fun afternoon and camaraderie. 
If you are interested in learning a  
new card game or to renew your 

skills... contact the front desk

905-294-5111, Keith Shopman

MONDAY MORNING BRIDGE
9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

In the Craft Room. 
Come out and enjoy a game with 

friends and neighbours

Margaret Crowley - Convenor
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          We meet from 1PM—4 PM every Thursday 
          for a fun afternoon and camaraderie.  If you 
          are interested in learning a new card game or
          wish  to renew your skills….  

 

           Contact the front desk…… 

                                                        905-294-5111, Keith Shopman 

 

WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON  BOOK CLUB 

We have come to the end of the year with one more meeting on June 12th where we will dis-
cuss The Orphan Train by Christine Baker Kline. Last month we talked about Big Little Lies by 
Lianne Moriarty.  I will be taking a break over the summer. If you would like to continue call Susan 
Flatt. She will take a group over the summer if enough of our group is interested.  I will begin again 
in September. I will be putting a new page in the activity book, for sign-up on August 19th.     

           Donna Jacobs—Convenor 
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MARKHAM DISTRICT 
VETERANS ASSOCIATION

NEW MEMBERS 
WELCOMEOUR MEMBERSHIP 

OFFERS:
 

CARDS/EUCHURE |Occasional MEALS/DINNERS  

MeAt Draws | Karaoke | Bus Trips 

POOL TABLE | ELECTRONIC DART BOARDS 

We ALSO Plan Events For: New Years Eve, Dinners and Dances, 
Robbie Burns, St. Patricks

And to Everyone, We offer HALL RENTALS - Perfect For:

CONTACT US TO INQUIRE!

Showers    Weddings    Birthdays    Dances
Celebrations of Life    Special Occasions   

KITCHEN FACILITIES

905-294-3159 markhamveterans@rogers.com 7 Washington St. Markham ON, L3P 2R3

FEB 11-14, 2026 

by Norm Foster

A canadian Christmas comedy

EthanClaymore

NOV 19-22, 2025

A ROBIN HOOD ADVENTURE

APR 29 - MAY 2, 2026

by Ken Ludwig

A Sherlock Holmes mystery

SEPT 10-13 & 17-20, 2025

20
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by Ken Ludwig

A Tale of love, 
betrayal and Murder

    by  Beth Graham,  Charlie 
Tomlinson &  Daniela Vlaskalic 

Get ready for an unforgettable year!  
Tickets available for purchase from May 1  st O6Y  E  A  R  S

Celebrating

Tickets available by: Calling FLATO Markham Theatre (905-305-7469)
Box Office located at 171 Town Centre Blvd, Markham  
or online at www.markhamlittletheatre.ca

Your concerns  
are my concerns. 

“ If you have any issues 
that you feel need to be 
addressed please don’t 
hesitate to contact me.”

ReaKaren

Ward 4 Councillor

To keep informed on Markham and Ward 4 issues, visit:
www.karenrea.ca  or email:  krea@markham.ca

Tel.  905.479.7751
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C A L L  T O D AY  T O  B O O K  A  T O U R  &  C O M P L I M E N TA RY  L U N C H

At Amica Senior Lifestyles, the day is yours to spend any way you wish.  

Whether you like to keep busy and stay social or relax and take things at your  

own pace, we’ll work to discover what makes you, you. Together we’ll create  

a senior living experience that’s all yours, including personalized, professional  

care that evolves to meet your needs, even as those needs change. And,  

like spending the afternoon shooting the breeze, that never gets old. 

CALLING THE SHOTS 
NEVER GETS OLD

A M IC A  U N ION V I L L E   905 -947-9990  

A M IC A  S WA N L A K E   905 -201- 6058   
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Ever thought about living 
with your best friend?

Experience the joy of sharing and companionship in our 
spacious two-bedroom suites.

INDEPENDENT LIVING | ASSISTED LIVING | RESPITE STAYS

Visit our residence at 40 Freel Lane, Stouffville, ON 

or online at StouffvilleCreekRetirement.com

Book your personal tour: Call (905) 642-2902
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* Some conditions may apply.
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905 642-5626 
135 Mostar St, Stouffville

BloomStouffville.ca 
Apartments and services for retirees

Contact Ann for a personalized tour.

You will feel safe
You will have many services at your disposal

Our caring staff will be at your service

It is just as priceless
for us as it is for you!



OAIA News & Views16

Why Choose HearWay?

4591 Hwy. 7, #115
Unionville, ON L3R 1M6

289.554.9754
www.hearway.ca

Lyle Mirrett, HIS 
Hearing Instrument Specialist 

I have worked as a hearing instrument specialist at some 
reputable hearing clinics for the past 6 years. After gaining 
experience, I decided to open my own practice with a mission 
of delivering the highest quality of hearing healthcare to my 
patients.“Always delivering best practices with the client’s  
lifestyle in mind.”

My hearing clinic stands firmly on the core values of  
professionalism, reliability, care, and quality. I adopt a  
client-centric approach to carefully listen to your concerns  
and work with you to design customized treatment plans.

I am well-versed with the latest technologies and  
advancements in the hearing healthcare domain and  
focus on implementing the best industry practices. I am  
also the recipient of the 2021 Charles Holland Award, which 
represents a model of hearing excellence across Canada.

 Free hearing tests  
      and consultations

 Free hearing tests  
      and consultations

 Hearing healthcare  
      education and more

 Lifetime hearing aid  
      maintenance

 Hearing aid repairs  Hearing aid programming

 Tinnitus management  Free wax removal

 Mobile/At-Home Services

Whether you are facing hearing loss symptoms for the first time or need help 
with choosing the right hearing aid for your lifestyle, I am here to help.

Personalized Hearing Care


